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June 11, 2024 
 
To:  Interested Offerors 
 
Re.:  Responses to Written Questions 

OPA-RFP-24-002 Website & Mobile Application Services 
 
Hafa Adai! The Office of Public Accountability (OPA) is in receipt of written questions submitted 
by BuzzClan, LLC on May 30, 2024.  The OPA’s responses are noted below. 
 

1. What was the annual spending on this project last year? If this is a new contract, what is 
the annual budget? 
 
OPA Response: Our office spent $17,760 ($1,480 monthly) for our website and mobile 
application services last year.  This will be a new contract, however, our budget for next 
year has not yet been approved by the Guam Legislature. Contract amounts for the next 
contract are subject to negotiations with the winning bidder. 

 
2. Can we provide these services utilizing a mix of offshore and onshore/onsite resources? 

 
OPA Response: Yes. 

 
This response does not revise any part of the Request for Proposals. The deadline for proposals 
remains at no later than 3:00 p.m. Chamorro Standard Time, on Friday, June 14, 2024. 
 
Senseramente, 

 
Benjamin J.F. Cruz 
Public Auditor 


